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Notre Dame School 

Parent Support Group Meeting 

March 3, 2025 at 5:00pm 

 

In Attendance:  

Rachel Veiner   Mrs. Chemlyk  Amy Kaempf  Mrs. Richard  

Allison Bijl   Isabelle Bryson  Pauline Gerwien 

       

1. Meeting called to order at 5:01pm. 

 

2. Opening prayer led by Rachel at 5:02pm. 

 

3. Approval of Agenda as presented.  

Motion to approve: Rachel 

Second to approve: Allison 

CARRIED 

 

4. Adoption of Previous Meeting Minutes (February 3, 2025)  

 Motion to approve: Rachel 

 Second to approve: Amy 

 CARRIED 

 

5. Reports 

 5.1 Treasurer’s Report – emailed 

 5.2 Hot Lunch Report – group report 

5.3 Fundraising Report – group report 

5.4 School Council Liaison Report – group report 

5.5 Chairman Report – group report 

  Motion to accept reports: Rachel 

  Second to approve reports: Allison 

  CARRIED 

 

6. Old Business 

6.1 Grade 7 Soccer Trip Update – The Northern Spirit Cup 2025 will be in Prince George on May 

30 with approximately 16-20 teams attending.  The organizing committee is requesting funds to 

help with the expenses of this event. The schools in Prince George do not acquire any travelling 

costs but do contribute to the costs of metals and tent rentals.  Rachel and Allison will draft a 

response as we unfortunately cannot contribute to anymore additional expenses for this event.  

 

Easter Purdy’s went home today with all money raised being given to grade 7. The fundraiser 
closes on March 23 and all orders after March 14 will have to be completed online.    

 

6.2 Read-A-Thon – This fundraiser wrapped up on February 21. The total raised this year was 

$8,654.55 with a 6 year total of $61,325.02. The pizza parties for the classrooms goes to grade 6 
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and grade 3. Jolese Weingert (Intermediate) and Corbin Groebmair (Primary) were the top 

fundraisers and will receive a Notre Dame hoodie.  

 

7. New Business 

7.1 Apparel Order - The next apparel order will go home March 4 and will be due back to the 

school by March 14. 

 

7.2 Carnival – It was discussed if this is something we can accomplish this year.  Brittany Juell is 

too busy due to teaching and someone else would need to take this on. It was suggested to have 

the carnival every other year instead. It was agreed to table this event to next year due to 

everyone being too busy and not enough volunteers.  

 

 

8. Upcoming Events  

8.1 Shrove Tuesday tomorrow (March 4). 

 

9. Teacher Request 

9.1 None at this time; however, the teachers have been requested to look inside their game 

cupboard to see if more items are needed.  A request may be coming to PSG in the future.  

 

10. Closing Prayer – Rachel led the closing prayer. 

Meeting Adjourned at 5:32pm. 

Next Meeting – April 7 at 5:00pm  


